
Dear Oregon House of Representatives,


Re:HB3075


I submit this testimony on behalf of all law abiding citizens of Oregon. HB 3075 is not 
constitutional, does nothing to protect the rights of law abiding citizens, further allows criminals 
to have control over forms of violence, while  rendering law abiding citizens at a disadvantage. 
The rights of the people are not so soft as to be taken away by a few Representatives who 
don’t like the constitution. 

A permit to purchase requires citizens to pay for a right, this goes against all common sense of 
a protected right. 

It is already against the law to purchase a firearm without a background check and doing so 
without one is a criminal act. Therefore, no further regulation is needed around back ground 
checks. Further, I have yet to hear of any trend of the public being at risk due to actual data 
around law abiding citizens using an firearm that was purchased in which a back ground check 
was not finalized, to harm society in Oregon. 

Lastly, in common use are magazines that exceed 10 rounds. The militaries “standard” issue 
rifle or pistol, uses standard capacity magazines which hold well above 10 rounds. So 
restricting the so called “high capacity” magazines is not constitutional or consistent with what 
is in common use. Further, there is no clear provision on how the “grand father” clause would 
be applied. 

Additionally, it is common sense that mass shootings are conducted by criminals or those 
intent on not following the law(as it is against the law to murder). So how does making laws 
solve anything! Enforce the laws on the books instead. 


Please protect and uphold the constitution and do not allow this ridiculous bill to proceed. 

Respectfully,

Joshua Guisinger. 


